
Mayor’s Report – Thursday November 19, 2020 

It has been 5 weeks since our last meeting and after a stretch of delightful warm weather we can all look 
forward to winter sports in our future. 

On October 23rd the Council and staff took part in an online Professional Development activity hosted by 
E4M and featuring municipal government experts George Cuff of Canada and Australian Peter Kenyon. 
The webinar was entitled “Let’s Not Waste a Good Crisis!” (a quote from Winston Churchill). Throughout 
the morning we were challenged to think about reconnecting and how to “bring back better” when the 
COVID pandemic is over. Now is the time to GOVERN responsibly and DO things differently. 

I attended a Zoom County Council meeting on October 28th and heard a delegation with a confidential 
update on the Algonquin Land Claims. A third public consultation is upcoming and will be advertised 
with expected completion in 2023. The process of land distribution will be “fee simple”, meaning that 
the land being transferred will be subject to taxation and CVA will apply. 

The Development and Property Department presented an interesting video that translated to an 
awareness of Renfrew County. The County Forester continues to promote forestry within the 
County of Renfrew and beyond and has been a part of “Volvo Penta – Mighty Jobs – The mighty 
people behind the mighty machines on the side”.  The following video clip highlights Ms. Lacey 
Rose and her adventures over the past few years with Volvo Penta. 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=j3T8PQTIxAc&feature=youtu.be   

On November 4th there was a Special Closed COR meeting to receive an updated COR Service Delivery 
Report by Strategy Corp. I am hoping to present an overview of this Service Review at our December 
meeting. 

On the morning of November 9th, a delegation from The Grind Pembroke made a virtual presentation to 
the City of Pembroke and the COR Social Services Committee. The Grind Pembroke is a volunteer-driven, 
not-for-profit charitable organization in downtown Pembroke. Its mission is to serve low to no income 
at-risk community members. The Grind delegation outlined in their 27 pages the many and varied 
services that have been severely challenged during COVID-19.  

The COR Health Committee met at a Zoom meeting on November 12th and were presented an update to 
the Seniors’ Housing Strategy by Re/fact Consulting. The senior population continues to increase – 8000 
to 10,000 by 2041. At this time approximately 90% of COR seniors are independent and are able to 
navigate with “average daily living”. The question to be answered is how to deliver supports to seniors in 
the future. Some ideas include “tiny home” developments in hubs that include medical and caregiving 
supports. OPA (Official Plan Amendment) 31 could make this possible. 

Councillor Debbie Robinson has been nominated and acclaimed as Warden for the County of Renfrew 
for a second term in 2021. Congratulations Warden Robinson!  

I am please to report that HCM is offering a Local Flu Vaccine Clinic in the Municipal Hall on Monday 
November 23rd from approximately 12:30 to 6:00 pm by APPOINTMENT ONLY at 613-584-3333 ext. 
7607. Please spread the word… NOT THE FLU! 

Mayor Debbi Grills 
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